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          October 25, 2021
ROLL CALL

Board of Directors:

James Concialdi, CH





Present
Kathy Koen, VC





Present
Judy Martinez






Present
Mark Mears






Present
Del Olivas






Present
Also in attendance:

Dale Connors






Ellwood
Cindy Jones






Retirement 

David Kershner





Buck

Joel Thompson





Plan Administrator

CALL TO ORDER
A quorum was established and Mr. Concialdi, chair, called the meeting to order at 1:15 pm.   

APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA

Mr. Concialdi asked for approval of the consent agenda sent to the Board ahead of the meeting. Mr. Mears moved for approval. Ms. Koen seconded, and the Board approved.
Minutes
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INVESTMENT SUMMARY REPORT – SEPTEMBER 2021 – ELLWOOD
Mr. Dale Connors of Ellwood presented the investment summary for the month of September 2021. After many months of positive results, September ended with a loss of 1.8%, compared to an index loss of 1.3%. The total fund results remain strong Year to date with a gain of 10.2%, well ahead of the index at 8.5%. The fund value slipped to $170.5 Million at months end. 
ACTUARIAL EXPERIENCE STUDY – BUCK CONSULTANTS

Mr. David Kershner, actuarial consultant for Buck Consultants presented the 2021 Experience Study. Based on the past 10-year period of economic and demographic information from Pueblo County. The experience study is used to determine if the actuarial assumptions being used are correct for our Plan moving forward. One of the principal reasons for the study is to determine the actuarial assumed rate of return. After discussion, Ms. Koen moved to accept Buck’s recommendation to lower the assumed rate of return from 7.5% to 7%. Ms. Martinez seconded the motion and the Board approved unanimously. Changes are to be made effective on January 1, 2022.
OLD BUSINESS

Mr. Thompson reported to the Board that the proposed revised resolution regarding contribution funding rates by the County was presented to the BOCC and others in a meeting on October 7. 
ADJOURN
There being no further business, Mr. Concialdi adjourned the meeting at 1:57 pm.
NEXT MEETING

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 22 at 1:15 pm in the ESC Policy Board room.
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